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What a difference a few months can make. It was only a few months ago that we were looking at every black cloud in the 

sky hoping it would drop some rain to help the crops. Now we are looking at the sky praying that they won’t.  March was 

dry with less than an inch of rain and when crops should be starting to grow after winter, this wasn’t looking good. Since 

then we have had over 16 inches of rain, with nearly 4 inches so far in July.  

Potato planting was very badly affected with the whole of April virtually written off with so much rain. A “dry” May with 

only about 2 inches of rain allowed planting to continue but a lot later than is ideal. June brought over 5 inches of rain 

which left some fields flooded and caused some potatoes to rot away and the crop written off. Fields that survived then 

faced the problem of keeping potato blight under control. The continued wet weather was prime conditions for the 

disease and crops needed (and still do) spraying every week. Finding a dry spray window and not getting machines stuck 

in the fields are making the job challenging to say the least. 

Cereal and rape crops have coped better but still the need to keep disease under control has been difficult. Cereals 

needed spraying every 3 to 4 weeks but again finding the opportunity to do it wasn’t easy. It is very frustrating and costly 

to see it rain as soon as you have done it and wash the chemical off. 

On the whole cereal and rape crops look well but until they are harvested it’s only a guess as to how they will yield or 

what the quality will be like. They desperately need sun now to ripen them and to make them good quality. Dry weather 

in America has helped to push prices up but it’s a risky job selling too much forward until it’s in the shed and you know 

how much you have. Fingers crossed for a dry spell of weather to make harvest as easy as possible.         Mark Wilson 
 

 

 

 

Photos David Richardson 

Down on the farm 

 

Welcome to the August 2012 issue, edited by Jill Knight and Martin Bell. The weather seems to be improving at last, but we 

start this issue with items about the recent heavy rainfall and its effects, before going on to happier matters such as 

reminders of the Jubilee celebrations. Many thanks to all the contributors of both written items and photographs. 

Contributions for the October issue are welcome. Please send them to newsletter@hovingham.org.uk by 15th September  
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For the last two years or so the ladies of the village have enjoyed weekly ‘Gentle (and 
sometimes not so gentle) Exercise for the Elderly’. 

 
Now some of the more elderly men would like to form their own group. 

 
To be viable we would need at least a fifteen paid up members. The cost would be 

about £25.00 for a ten week period. 
 

Please contact me if interested - Eddie Lucas (628352) 
 

 

 
 
 

 

  Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Total 

2003 83 25 18 28 69 47 77 19 50 18 56 73 563 

2004 85 62 31 111 19 51 52 134 15 142 18 24 744 

2005 33 50 42 47 40 48 66 39 47 82 60 35 589 

2006 27 38 95 47 108 24 18 105 61 80.5 53 78 735 

2007 66 64 14 5 56 129 111 31 45 23 58 64 666 

2008 142 30 66 69 24 81 62 123 80 48 52 53 830 

2009 48 47 17 25 44 58 69 63 31 54 134 86 676 

2010 83 58 47 21 11 37 42 42 82 64 74 31 592 

2011 43 68 6 2 41 52 48 112 25 67 28 66 558 

2012 49 16 20 148 48 102 
       Avg 60 48 38 45 46 58 50 62 53 68 63 58 619 

              
              

Note: 10,166mm equals 400.24 inches or 33 feet 4.24 inches                         AVG figures calculated from 1994 to 2011 
My goodness didn’t it rain – and rain – and keep raining !!!      

Reproduced with the permission of Robert Wainwright 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

RRaaiinnffaallll  aatt  HHaallll  FFaarrmm,,  HHoovviinngghhaamm  ((iinn  mmmm)) 

 

 

'Thanks are due from the village for the clearing of growth from the Overflow, a dry ditch which takes water from the beck 
before it reaches flood levels for the Hall and businesses and houses along Brookside. This 'ditch' which has saved flooding 
in recent years, is nearly ½ a mile long. It needs clearing twice a year and the growth in late June is the heaviest job 
especially this year with much growth. Our warm thanks are due to the Andersons and the Skelton family (Stephen 
Skelton and others being one of the instigators of the original plan for the Overflow) for doing the job this year (and 
others). It involves hours of heavy work needing industrial strength strimmers, and this last month it was difficult to get 
out the growth lying under the ditch. 

All the work is done by these volunteers, without recompense except for petrol costs 
for the strimmers. Some are well into their seventies, and they do not complain. 
Maybe we need another arrangement in order to ensure this vital work is 
accomplished. 

So far as I write we have escaped flooding this summer but for those who have 
been inundated it is terribly important the Overflow should be kept clear. It is a 
constant worry for them and a problem which must be given priority. Those 
who have worked keeping it clear are really heroic.                   

 Jill Knight 

 

Hovingham - Overflow channel  
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Gentle Exercise for men  

 



 

 

 

 

If you are tuned to the Bilsdale transmitter then the time has finally come – the switchover 

What happens during switchover? http://www.digitaluk.co.uk/when_do_i_switch/tyne_tees/bilsdale   

The Bilsdale transmitter switches to digital in two stage; Stage One  12th Sep  2012.  Stage Two 26th Sep 2012 

If you have Sky TV, Freesat from Sky or Freesat on all of your TV sets you will not be affected by switchover. 

However, if you haven't yet got digital TV in your home or you have a service like Freeview, BT Vision or Top Up TV, you 
will be affected. The easiest way to check if a TV is affected is to look for the messages that will appear at the top of 
your TV screen several times a day. You won't see these messages if you already watching digital TV (e.g Sky TV, 
Freeview or another) or if your aerial is pointing at another transmitter that will switch at a different time. 

If you need to switch do so by the following dates. Stage One 12th Sep  2012  and Stage Two 26th Sep 2012  

BBC Two will go to digital and some new digital channels become available. This means that: 

 If you haven’t switched, you’ll lose BBC Two 

 If you have Freeview, BT Vision or Top Up TV you’ll need to re-tune your equipment 

All the remaining analogue channels will switch to digital and the remaining digital channels will become available. This 
means that: 

 If you haven’t switched to digital, you will lose your TV service 

 If you have Freeview, BT Vision or Top Up TV you’ll need to re-tune your equipment again 

What happens between the two switchover dates: 

 If you have 5 channels or fewer on any TV in your home, you will need to convert it to digital. 

 If you have Freeview, BT Vision or Top-up TV for the first time, to watch the full range of channels between the two 
switchover stages you will need to switch between analogue and digital.  

 Remember that this could also affect any video recording and playing devices etc you have connected to your TV. 

If you have the wrong regional news TV service.  http://www.digitaluk.co.uk/postcodechecker/manual_retuning  

We can pick up our TV service from more than one transmitter, (We have Bilsdale (Tyne Tees) and Olivers Mount (York)). 

If you are on Bilsdale you will not receive the York regional service but you may be able to retune to York. 

Your choices 

 Scroll down the channel list as you are likely to find your preferred regional service further down the list (probably in 
the 800's), add the channel to your 'favourites' list, or 

 Manually re-tune your TV or box which will enable you to put your channels where you want them on the channel 
list. 

Digital Help Scheme for older and disabled people making the switch to digital TV 

The Help Scheme is run by the BBC and can help everyone who is eligible disabled, aged 75 or over, registered blind or 
partially sighted or anyone who has lived in a care home for 6 months or more with everything they need to switch one 
TV to digital. Our standard option is available for an all-inclusive cost of £40. This help is free if you or someone you care 
for is eligible and also gets certain income-related benefits. http://www.helpscheme.co.uk/  

 

Any enquiries about Digital Switchover or the Help Scheme 

Phone 0845 50 50 50  Mon – Fri 8am to 7pm and Sat 9am – 5pm 

 

 

 

 

Digital Switchover – it’s happening in September 
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A campaign to get people on their bikes has been launched in the Howardian Hills area of Ryedale and reflects the growing 

emphasis given to fitness, health and getting out and about. 

A brochure (a group effort by the AONB, Sustrans, Welcome to Yorkshire, RDC, Castle Howard and others) reveals three 

scenic bike rides around the AONB, with two of the circular rides on country lanes and back roads, starting at Malton, and 

the third which circles through Hovingham, Nunnington, East Ness, Slingsby, Coneysthorpe, Terrington and Brandsby  

County Councillor Clare Wood, chairman of the AONB, said: “With its richly wooded parkland, countryside, picturesque 

villages and great views, the Howardian Hills is a lovely, unspoilt part of Yorkshire for people to explore at their own pace. 

And they can pause at the welcoming tearooms, cafés and pubs en-route.” 

The brochure can be found at The Worsley Arms Hotel, The Spa Bakery, Hovingham Village Store, and Yorkshire Lavender, 

and the AONB office at Wath Court. So give it a try and you never know – next stop the ‘Tour de France’.  

And try this site for more Yorkshire routes: http://www.sustrans.org.uk/sustrans-near-you/north-of-england/yorkshire 

Cycleway takes in Hovingham  

 
 

You may find it helpful to know that most of these collectors are commercial companies who give the partner charity 

approx. £50 (5 pence per kilogram) for each tonne of clothes collected. Usually the company exports your clothes (mainly to 

Eastern Europe) where they're sold (for over £1,000 per tonne) for private profit.  

 By contrast, if you take the same item of clothing to a charity shop they'll sell it for around £10, of which over £2.50 is profit 

for the charity. You can increase this by 25% by using "Gift Aid". So taking your unwanted clothes etc to a charity shop 

raises around 50 times more money for charity compared with giving your clothes to a typical house-to-house 'charity' 

collector. There is also a Salvation Army Clothing collection bin in the Hovingham Village Hall Car Park.               Jill Knight 

Charity house-to-house clothing collections 

 

While we can say we are most fortunate in our villages not to be plagued 

by crime, we are by no means immune. Thankfully recent incidents have 

been mainly theft, particularly from farm buildings and vehicles - fuel 

and metals are valuable these days. Households also have reported theft 

of flower baskets and money, and night time prowlers around the 

houses. The Police have reported a similar Crime Spree in Ryedale from 

13th to 16th July - so please remember to lock your doors and don’t leave 

anything tempting on display in your car or house, and don’t let 

strangers into your house without first seeing identification.          

Call ‘101’ if you have any concerns 

We have also received this warning recently from the Police - Cold Callers offering gardening services ‘Cold callers have 
attended a property in Scarborough offering gardening services and before estimate given the work was carried out and a 
large fee charged. This is a warning advising people not to deal with doorstep callers and to call the police if concerned.’ 

This type of door to door ‘scam’ is nothing new, so be very careful and don’t be talked into anything you don’t 
want, and anyone going door to door should be treated with caution. 

Internet and telephone scams, these are so multitudinous now. Never give anyone your bank account details over the 

phone or internet, your bank will NEVER ask for them. Only give details to reputable companies and those with ‘secure’ 

status such as Paypal …… 

And do not give your computer details to anyone emailing or phoning you, without being very sure they are legitimate, as 

these details can be ‘sold’ for scamming and other criminal purposes. 

Speeding – the bane of our villages- and yes it is a crime, but one that is not policed. If you yourself drive to the speed 

limit  it may at least slow down one of the inevitable speeding trade vehicles or cars – we can only hope. 

 

Crime – Yes it is here in Hovingham and Scackleton 
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Following our article in June on our young poultry keepers, we thought we would just 

remind you about requirements relating to the sale of eggs, particularly as there is a 

DEFRA National Control Programmes for egg sales to prevent food poisoning and the 

transfer of infection. 

Eggs sold to the public that have not been ‘checked for Salmonella’ can only be sold if 

the eggs are sold for private domestic use and that the supplier holds fewer than 350 

hens and supplies directly to the end consumer. It has been concluded that the risks 

involved relate mainly to large commercial flocks. 

Common sense (i.e. what my mother told me) was - don’t eat raw egg - and she would 

never let me lick the spoon of cake mix etc before it was cooked. Health professional 

advice is always to cook eggs unless they have been pasteurised. 

Full details are available  

 www.animalhealth.defra.gov.uk/egg-and-milk/eggs/salmonella.html 

http://www.nhs.uk/Livewell/Goodfood/Pages/eggs-nutrition.aspx 

 

 

You will be glad to hear that Peter Thundercliffe will be opening a fish shop very soon in Helmsley. He has taken a unit in 

Barkers Yard which has been renovated from the old stable block in the village centre. 

Once open Peter will no longer be calling at Hovingham on Wednesdays but will still be coming to the one and only 

Hovingham Village Market every month. 

 

Peter Thundercliffe – Fishmonger to open in Helmsley soon 

 

 

The Great Exhibition - Hovingham Style 

The latest development at the Village Hall is improved facilities for exhibitions of pictures, photos etc.  Traditional picture 
rails and hooks are now installed in both the Community Room and the larger Main Auditorium for hanging pictures or 
display panels.  The Hall also has six large (4‘x2’) velcro loop panels that can be used for mounting groups of smaller 
exhibition items. 

The current exhibition is the Diamond Jubilee collection of Hovingham residents, past and present.  This includes the 
section of adult residents, taken in much earlier years, asking how many you can identify: fear not - there is a crib sheet 
close by! 

Picture rails for sale. 

The Village Hall has nine two meter lengths of traditional picture/dado rails which are surplus to requirements.  They are 
available for a donation to hall funds. 

Village Hall entrance upgrade 

Following suggestions from a resident to provide a more attractive welcome to users, the Village Hall Committee have 
agreed to upgrade the entrance lobby.   

The £1,600 plan is to replace the doors in hardwood of much the same pattern as at  present in a matt varnish wood finish 
that should stay smarter longer.  They must have glass for safety reasons. A new closing mechanism will retain the option 
to both stay open and swing back to closed. 

The walls and ceiling would be lined with Sempatap, a 10mm thick insulating "wallpaper", to prevent recurrence of the 
paint peeling.  The floor will be quarry tiled and include a recessed, cleanable mat. 

The work will be carried out early this autumn. 

A present from New Zealand 

During a recent visit, ex-resident Adrienne Morris presented the village hall with a delightful small oil painting of the 
beach at her new home near Auckland.   Adrienne has always kept in touch.  She remains a member of the Hovingham 
Branch of the Royal British and proof-read the newsletter for many years.  The picture will be hung in the Community 
Room as a reminder of Adrienne and other ex-residents who now live out there. 

 

Village Hall News 

 

5 Eggs and Salmonella 

 

 

5 



 

 

 

 

 

The Queen’s Jubilee – Flags, Fun and Magic  
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The Queen’s Jubilee - and even the sun shines  
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The Parish Council met on Wednesday 11th July 2012 in St George's Church, Scackleton, with seven councillors and one 
elector present.  
 

County Councillor Mrs C. Wood reported that: 

 Each PC had been allocated £25K to spend on Road Mending; Scackleton and Church Street, Hovingham were 
suggested for consideration.  

 Work on the road between Hovingham and Wath would take place mid August. 

 The Care and Support Bill; policies have been outlined in parliament, but no decisions would be taken until 2015.  
 

Traffic concerns, Park Street, Hovingham. RDC Planning Officers said they don’t have the resources necessary to enforce 

the time conditions re vehicular movements associated with the feed mill, and will only intervene if provided with 

evidence of times and licence plate numbers of vehicles operating outside the designated times. The Chairman said the 

PC could take this no further, but would pass times and registrations to Mr I. Mosey to investigate. Information should 

also be sent to the Action Group. [action@hovingham.org.uk, or phone 627171, or by hand to Wyvern House, Park Street] 

Maintenance of overflow channel. Mr D. Skelton has kindly agreed to strim the channel for the cost of the petrol. 

Provision of facilities for visitors. The AONB will not insert a note in their leaflets of walks explaining there are no public 

toilets in Hovingham and Scackleton. Most commonly village businesses themselves put up a sign saying 'toilets for 

customer use only’. 

Litter Bins. The wood is prepared and the bins will be constructed by the team in 3 to 4 weeks. 

Grit bins:  To be placed in Hovingham between Brookside and the cemetery, and in Scackleton near West Winds. 

LEADER Small Scale Enhancements Scheme.  The suggestion to fund the restoration of the village pump is not favoured 

by the AONB. The restoration of the cross on the memorial on the green near the Bakery is to be considered.   

 

Scackleton and Scackleton Action Group.   

 Money for the wall repair and telephone kiosk has been received. The kiosk is a successful book exchange for children.  

 The Action Group has £3500 and has applied to LEADER for funds to restore the pin-fold.  

 

Hovingham Playground.  Following the resignation of all the committee members, a sub-committee of the Action Group 

had agreed to take over the running and supervision of the playground. £150 will be donated towards the upkeep to 

bridge the gap before the next fund raising event at the village market café 1st September 2012.  

 

Diamond Jubilee Report.  With the generosity of Mr and Mrs Worsley, the loan of Scackleton marquee, the donations of 

cakes from residents and the sale of the jubilee beakers the event was self funding and enjoyed by all. 

Parish Council Finance Update. 

 current financial position is healthy and inspected accounts were approved 

 estimate of £240  to paint railings on top green approved  

 £500 to be budgeted to cover the initial phase of pointing the cemetery wall.  
 

Community Investment Fund and Pasture Lane Development.  No applications have been received from Hovingham for 

money from the CIF, which is managed by RDC Planning Department. Applications can also be made by organisations 

from Fryton, Slingsby, Barton le Street and Terrington. 

 

Report from District Councillor R. Wainwright; The rounds of budget meetings would begin soon.  The removal of notices 

from the Hovingham notice board prior to an event taking place is to be investigated.   

 

Dates for the next meetings: 12th September, 14th November in Hovingham village hall 

 

Parish Council News 
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For the last 8 years the Hovingham Playground Committee team have guided and managed the village’s playground, 

culminating in the very successful move to its new location in 2010. The team have been looking for successors to take on 

the stewardship for the future and at their AGM  on 19th June 2012, confirmed they were standing down, taking effect 

from Saturday 30th June this year. 

Their achievements must be celebrated; despite considerable challenges they have succeeded in moving the playground 

to a safer location, expanding it and adding a well-used kick-about area. This all ensures its continued success and viability 

for the future.  

In order that the playground can stay open, and operate safely and legally, the Hovingham Action Group has unanimously 

agreed to setup a Playground Group.  This Group aims to recruit new members interested in overseeing the operation of 

the playground and determining plans and projects for the future. 

The Hovingham Action Group, Market Group and the Parish Council have already agreed to help the new Group and there 

is a Community Café at the Hovingham Village Market already booked for September 1st. 

If you are interested in helping the Playground Group, please contact Trish Mullen (628009). 

 

Hovingham Playgroup 

 

Activities continue with a core of volunteers helping with Projects  and ensuring the interests of the villages are kept to 

the forefront with local authorities, funders and other local organisations.  The following is an update on current Projects: 

Christmas Tree 

 Plans for a better tree and lights this year, to be sited outside village hall if possible. 

Church Street  

 The number of pot holes has increased dramatically, possibly due to increase in heavy traffic using as by-pass 

 A possible limit on vehicle weight needs to be considered by NYCC Highways department 

Community Plan  

 This was produced in 2009 and is due to be reviewed, Action Group has agreed to part fund this 

Diamond Jubilee – see centre spread in this issue 

 The Action Group thank everyone for their support of the event and the generous hospitality of Marie-Noelle and 

William Worsley and as the event broke-even the underwriting from Action Group was not required. 

Dog Notices  

 These need replacing around the village and Playground areas 

Email Diary 

 Continues to be well supported, new members can contact events@hovingham.org.uk to join 

Gentle Exercise  

 Continues to go from strength to strength; having just added an additional 10 sessions to this year’s calendar 

 A new Men’s group is being proposed ; see the advertisement in this issue 

 Ampleforth Surgery have asked for help in organising a similar group in Ampleforth 

Hidden Gardens 2013 

 The Action Group will help organise this popular event (back for 2013) and  will have a planning meeting shortly 

Litter Bins  

 The wood has been collected from Scackleton Sawmill and volunteers will soon assemble four new bins. 

Market  

 This continues to be a great success, although the summer markets are traditionally quieter than others.  

 New stallholders are being added, together with invitations to community groups to run their own stalls. 

Playground – see article in this issue 

 A new group has been formed and they are now busily recruiting volunteers to help  

Railings 

 Parish Council are seeking quotes to get first half at top of village painted 

Safety and Security – see article in this issue 

 The villages remain low crime areas however, a number of minor crimes are not being reported 

 A newsletter article reminding residents of the importance of this will be produced  

Wildlife Areas  

 The AONB have confirmed they are happy to roll over funding of this area in the Playground 

 Plans to plant new bulbs “on the bank” and by Hall Farm are being made for later in the year 

 

Hovingham Action Group News 

 

9 

mailto:events@hovingham.org.uk


 

 

 

This has been a very busy few months for Hovingham School. At the end of March, right at the end of the spring term, 
OFSTED came to carry out a full inspection. Since the last inspection, three and a bit years ago, the bar has been raised 
considerably and it is now much harder to achieve a judgement of good or outstanding. So it is not surprising that 
everyone was delighted with the judgement of “good” overall, with “outstanding” for behaviour and the quality of care 
provided for the children. In addition some of the teaching seen was judged to be outstanding and the rest good. We 
were especially pleased with the positive tone of the report as a whole, for example,  
“Pupils thrive in this caring, welcoming school where excellent relationships with each other and staff are the norm.......  
The curriculum is excellent and this has contributed to the good improvements in pupils’ achievements since the last 
inspection.”  
 
As a Church school an OFSTED inspection is always followed by a 
Church (SIAS) inspection and this was on 9th May. Again the 
school was judged to be good with elements of outstanding.  
 
At the beginning of the summer term we launched an exciting 

history/film project that culminated with a professionally 

filmed re-enactment of the Battle of Hastings on the field at St. 

Hilda’s, Ampleforth, our partner school. We held after school 

workshops in both schools to make costumes and props, with 

parents and children working together to make shields, 

weapons, chain mail and hessian tunics. The children had 

learnt about the battle and the Norman Invasion in history 

sessions in school and the whole event was filmed, on the one 

blisteringly hot day so far this summer, by Your History, a local 

charity established to help bring history to life for children in 

our area. The finished DVD was shown at school just before 

the end of term. It was a fantastic project to be involved in. 

The Diamond Jubilee and Olympics have featured heavily in our work this term too. We held a Jubilee Week, created a 

display of work for the Jubilee Celebration at Hovingham Hall and went across to St. Hilda’s, where there is more space 

outside, for a “street party”. The whole school went to Pickering to see the torch relay and took part in an Olympic 

themed Sports Day along with St. Hilda’s, Slingsby, Terrington and Foston Schools. No wonder we are all ready for our 

summer holiday!          Maureen Skinner 

 

Hovingham School News 

 

 

 

Hovingham Women’s Fellowship has invited Roger Burnett to talk on Britain in Bloom. 
This will be on Tuesday September 4th at 7.30 pm in Hovingham Village Hall 

Visitors and new members welcome 
 

Women’s Fellowship - Britain in Bloom  

 

By now nearly everyone will know that our Rector, Beryl Bowes will be retiring later in the year. She has been with us in 

the Street Parishes for over eight years, and she will undoubtedly be sorely missed. When she came here she had only one 

grandchild, but now she may not exactly have a quiverful, but her family has certainly grown in number. And I have no 

doubt that she is looking forward to spending more time with her family.  

Her husband Peter, part-time vicar at St Michael’s, Malton and Rural Dean, will remain in post until the Spring before 

joining Beryl in retirement. Her last service in the Street Parishes will be at Slingsby Church on 14th October. Plans are 

already in hand to mark her retirement, but more on this in the next issue.                                        Eddie Lucas 

 

 

   

 

 

Church News 
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Next Markets 4th Aug & 1st Sept 

 35+ STALLS and Community Café 
Hovingham Village Hall 10:30am to 2:30pm 

SHOP LOCAL & SUPPORT LOCAL 

 

Yorkshire Rural Oscar Winner - 2012  

 

Rintain’s Most Improved 

Market 2011 

 

 

The Hovingham 

Village Market 

www.hovingham-market.org.uk      themarket@hovingham.org.uk 

Need help with your Computer? 
Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, repairs, tuition, 
or simply an introduction to your PC… sorted in your own 
home. 
 

Martin Underwood 01653  619293 
 07748  632563 
 

Underwood Computer Services 

 

Thundercliffe’s Fruits from the Sea 
 

Quality Fishmongers of Scarborough 
Yorkshire fish and shellfish direct from the coast 

 
See us every month at the 
Hovingham Village Market 

and soon in Helmsley 
 

 
Please ring if you want me to call or for Special  Orders 
 

Peter Thundercliffe 01723 500552 & 07948 502476 

 

 
 

 

Professional care for healthy, pain-free feet! 

Foot Health Treatments 

Biomechanical Gait Analysis 

Wider fit shoe measuring,ordering & fitting 

service 
 

Tel : 01751 430806   

Email: info@naturalbalances.co.uk 

 

www.naturalbalances.co.uk 

mailto:info@naturalbalances.co.uk
http://www.naturalbalances.co.uk/

